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PRESIDENT’S REMARKS FOR COUNCIL MARCH 2024
Mothers’ Union in Britain and Northern Ireland is going through a difficult time.

In 2007 membership was over 100,000.  It is now 38,000.  This is a challenge for us in our branches, but also a challenge for Mothers’ Union throughout  the world.

We don’t pay our Subs to belong, we pay them to make a difference to others, a very practical way of serving our Lord.

Four of our Branches have either closed or gone into abeyance this year already which is very sad.

As this Triennium comes to an end, please pray that members will be encouraged to help form our next Trustees and also take on Officer and smaller roles within the Diocese.
There is so much talent and experience out there and we need to use it.  Do you know of anyone? Have you asked them?  I have confidence that you do and you will.

The Community of Interest groups are beginning to meet on Zoom and some interesting developments are forthcoming.  Our in-house Safeguarding has been adopted.  Training begins in April.

I am so very proud of what we achieve in this Diocese, but for it to continue we need roles to be filled.  We work better when we do it together.  Fellowship is one of our most valuable assets.

We have some wonderful days planned for our Diocesan events at both Benwell and Morpeth.  Getting together is so much fun.  Can I thank you all for your continued and much needed support for another year.  Please can I encourage members of branches that have recently closed to become Diocesan Members
Nomination forms will be out soon for Vice-President Northumberland.  Anyone interested please see Anne Blight or myself.
Margy
